





MEKKY
THKISIMAS
AND
HAPPY
NEW
YEAK

Originating from & produced by St Mary's Church Barton Mills

Dec 2024/Jan 2025						
Editors	Frances Lewis frances_lewis11@hotmail.com Nancy Higgins nancy@bartonmills.com	11 Church Meadow	Tel 713155			
Compositor/Cover	Nancy Higgins	67 Church Meadow	Tel: 515215			
Duplicating	Frances Lewis	11 Church Meadow	Tel: 713155			
Duplicating / Collating Reserve	Lindsay Judd	2A Church Lane	Tel: 715837			
Collating	Karen Colasante	23 Church Lane	Tel: 713258			
Collating Assistant	Lynn Elkington	13 Wiggin Close	Tel 715936			
Distribution	Liz Jarvis and the House to House Delivery Team	Flint House 1 Church Lane	Tel 583728			
Accounts	Tony Potts	3 Chestnut Close	07979781497			

Dear Readers.

As we move into December, Christmas is at the forefront of most people's minds. In this Barton Miller we highlight the church services that mark this very important Christian Festival, especially the Carol Service, with Christingles for the children, at 5pm on Christmas Eve. Everyone is welcome to come to this, whether or not you usually come to church, and the retiring collection will be given to The Children's Society.

But we must also remember that there are those in our parish, and beyond, for whom Christmas is not such a happy time, and try to do what we can to help.

This Barton Miller covers December and January, as the editorial and production team do not actually work over Christmas! So the next edition will be published for February 2025, and copy for this should be with the editors by 20th January, at the latest, please.

But now, we all wish you a Very Happy Christmas and a Good New Year.

Frances Lewis and Nancy Higgins, the Barton Miller Team.

BURY ST EDMUNDS MOBILE LIBRARY VAN DATES (Route 4)

Email: help@suffolklibraries.co.uk Telephone: 01473 584563

The Library Van visits Barton Mills (Lamb Court) on Saturday aft. 2.00pm to 2.30pm.

This will be the following Saturdays - 7th Dec, 2024 and 4 Jan 2025

Vicar's Letter



I loved Mrs. Chapman, and my wife doesn't mind! Mrs Chapman was my favourite primary school teacher. As she was German, she taught us some songs from her childhood, including Silent Night. Silent Night was written in the aftermath of the Napoleonic Wars, by an Austrian Catholic Priest, Joseph Mohr, and set to music by the parish organist Franz Gruber, although voices and guitar were used because the organ had been destroyed by flooding. The carol quickly became famous in Austria and Germany and then around the world. Written in a time of turmoil, war and natural disaster it speaks of that calm and peace which Christians believe is the heart of the Christmas story. When I first learnt the carol, that meant nothing to me. I had no religious faith as a child. I just liked the words, the tune, and of course loved Mrs Chapman. However, when I became an adult and a Christian, the words also became meaningful. I now had an experience in my own life of heavenly grace. Christ the Saviour was no longer just a phrase but a reality for me personally. In life's ups and downs, I have learnt and continue to learn to trust in the Saviour who brings his calm and hope into my life.

Since 1816, Silent Night has continued to be sung through all the turmoil our world has gone through since, because it speaks of a reality beyond that turmoil and which can sustain us in our own daily lives – a hope which starts now and lasts into eternity.

In our world of turmoil do you have that calm and hope? Is it something you are seeking to find? Would you like to know how the words of Silent Night and the other carols are more than traditional anthems for a festive season? If so, then join us for the Hope Explored course in 2025. This is a short course of three sessions where we will look together at the message at the heart of Christmas – of the baby Jesus who was born and died to give us hope. We start on Tuesday 7th January at 9:30am at St. Peter's, West Row and on Thursday 9th January at 7:30pm at the Church Rooms at St. Mary's, Barton Mills. Come and find hope.

Mark McCaghrey.

Team Vicar of Lark and Lee Group in the Forest Heath Team Ministry.

St Mary's Church Barton Mills.

Church Contact: Team Vicar, Revd Mark McCaghrey,

1 The Street, Barton Mills IP28 6AP

Tel. No. 01638 495001

E mail mark.larkandlee@outlook.com

Church Representatives:

Churchwardens: Dave Traher and Jo Traher 25 Church Lane

Close, Barton Mills. Tel 718328;

Elders: Glynn East and Dave Traher.

St Mary's Parochial Church Council

Elected Members

Secretary: Jenny Everett, 24 Oxford Close, Mildenhall IP28 7RP,

Tel 07807 912909, email jen.everett50@gmail.com

To whom all correspondence should be addressed.

Treasurer: Tony Potts.

Deanery Synod Representatives: Rodney Knight and

Peter Alder

Other PCC Members: Alan Butcher, Linda Jenkins, Frances

Lewis, and Sandra Woollard.

Prayer Chain - There is access to a prayer chain for anyone needing prayers for themselves or others. Please contact the church Elders mentioned above



COFFEE MORNINGS

EVERY THURSDAY 10.00 TO NOON IN THE CHURCH ROOM



ALL VERY WELCOME

CHURCH SERVICES DECEMBER 2024 and JANUARY 2025

Sunday 1st December ADVENT SUNDAY

9.30am Holy Communion

Sunday 8th December

9.30am Morning Worship

5pm Service of Prayer for Healing

Sunday 15th December

9.30am Holy Communion

Sunday 22nd December

9.30am Morning Worship

TUESDAY 24th DECEMBER, CHRISTMAS EVE 5pm CAROL SERVICE with CHRISTINGLES for CHILDREN 11.30pm at WORLINGTON and at WEST ROW MIDNIGHT HOLY COMMUNION

Wednesday 25th December CHRISTMAS DAY, 10am FAMILY HOLY COMMUNION

Sunday 29th December, **COVENANT RENEWAL.** 9.30am **GROUP SERVICE**, Holy Communion, at Barton Mills

Sunday 5th January, THE EPIPHANY 9.30am Holy Communion

Sunday 12th January 9.30am Morning Worship 5pm Service of Prayer for Healing

Sunday 19th January 9.30am Holy Communion

Sunday 26th January 9.30am Morning Worship

Sunday 2nd February, Candlemas 9.30am Holy Communion

All are welcome to join us at these Services

CHRISTMAS EVE at BARTON MILLS CHURCH 5pm CAROL SERVICE with CHRISTINGLES

The Carol Service will, once again, be the special Christmas event in our church. There will be a great selection of carols to sing, and there will be Christingles for the children, with singing by candlelight. The retiring collection will be for The Children's Society, with the opportunity to Gift Aid your donation if you are able to. Please do come, and, if you can, bring your friends and family too, so that everyone can welcome Christmas together.

EVERYBODY WILL BE WELCOME AT THIS SERVICE AND WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU ALL



CHRISTMAS FLORAL ARRANGEMENTS



FOR SALE Saturday 14th December 10am-Noon In the Church Room

Lovely inexpensive arrangements, proceeds to CHARITY.

Please come along - Coffee available!

Made as usual by the Saturday Morning Flower Ladies to raise funds for Charity



Christmas 2024 at St. MARY'S, BARTON MILLS

Tuesday 24 December 2024 (Christmas Eve) at 5:00 PM

Carol Service with Christingle

Wednesday 25 December (Christmas Day) at 10:00 AM:

Family Holy Communion

Sunday 29 December at 9:30 AM:

Holy Communion with Covenant Renewal

Sunday 5 January 2025 (The Epiphany) at 9:30 AM

Holy Communion

Also at other churches in the Lark and Lee Group on **Christmas Eve, Midnight Holy Communion** at All Saints', Worlington or St. Peter's, West Row at 11:30 PM.



HOPE EXPLORED

WHAT'S THE BEST FUTURE YOU COULD EVER IMAGINE?

HOPE EXPLORED is an informal and relaxed three-week course. It's for anyone who wants to find hope, peace and purpose in life. It's run by ordinary Christian people local to you and is completely free. You don't need to know anything about the Bible, and you won't be asked to pray or sing. You can ask any question you like, or you can just sit and listen.

Whoever you are, whatever you're thinking, **HOPE EXPLORED** is a place for you to discover the hope of a future that is better than you could ever imagine.

Running here in January 2025, in two locations:

Tue 7th, 14th, 21st - 9:30-11:00 @ St Peter's West Row, or

Thu 9th, 16th, 23rd - 19:30 - 21:00 @ **Church Rooms**, **St. Mary's, Barton Mills**

For more information contact Mark McCaghrey on 01638 495001 or mark.larkandlee@outlook.com.

No booking required. Just come along.



BARTON MILLS BAPTIST CHURCH



What a difference **light** makes. Some might disagree but I think we are fortunate in this village to have an excellent **lighting system**. Of course there are some dark areas and they are obvious to those people who reside close to them. However, wherever we are, whatever we do, we are always happy to live in an area where the **light shows us the way!**

2000 years ago, "LIGHT" came into the world in the form of a tiny baby. That baby of course is much celebrated this time of the year and His name is Jesus. What a thrill it was for those wise men and the shepherds in Bethlehem to be the first to welcome Him.

We can all have the privilege of being light sharers, powered by the Holy Spirit. We are designed to live as radiant beacons of God's everlasting hope and unconditional love. Every good deed, kind smile, gentle word of encouragement and heartfelt prayer produces a beaming reminder of God's faithfulness and His unconditional and life transforming love as recorded in Matthew 5 v 14-16. Wherever God leads us, and however we serve Him, we can be used by Him to help others shine His light. As God, by His Spirit, provides the true illumination, we can reflect the light and love of His presence.

The Word of God provides the light, we need to see the way It shows us what we need to know, so we won't go astray.

May I take this opportunity, on behalf of the Chapel, to wish you ALL a very Happy Christmas and trust you will have a very Blessed New Year.

F. A. RUTTERFORD

You are warmly invited to attend a Service with us at The Chapel, on the Street, any Sunday at 3 p.m. You may also arrange for us to visit you for an informal chat about Spiritual matters, or for Prayer. Telephone: 01638 713892.

E-Mail: sweetarrpeace@yahoo.co.uk

BARTON MILLS PARISH COUNCIL

CHURCH LANE VACANT PROPERTY

A property was recently made available on our Church Lane exception site. The parish council had concerns about the lack of effective advertising of this property. We intervened to ensure that priority for occupation went to persons with a village connection.

The property was successfully allocated to a parishioner.

We are aware that another property on the same site may become available in the future. At such time we will seek to advertise more effectively so those with a village connection may have priority.

Our Church Lane site as well as any future "exception site" development is for village people first and foremost.

We will advertise any available properties on our website, Facebook page and in our noticeboards.

2

The next Parish Council meetings will be held on Tuesday 3rd December, Tuesday 7th January and Tuesday 4th February, all starting at 7:30pm in the Village Hall. In the event of an extraordinary meeting being held before the next scheduled meeting, it will be published on the website and notice boards. The Public are welcome to attend Parish Council Meetings and will be offered the opportunity to speak at the relevant item. To raise an item at any meeting please contact the Clerk at least 7 days prior to the meeting date.

For any issues please contact: Chairman: Neil Horne, 07590 672963

Clerk: Naomi Alecock, clerk@bartonmills-pc.gov.uk

Website: www.bartonmills-pc.gov.uk Facebook and Nextdoor: Barton Mills Parish Council

BARTON MILLS 100 CLUB

The purpose of the Barton Mills 100 Club is to raise funds by operation of lotteries and draws to contribute to projects and/or organisations within the parish of Barton Mills for the general benefit of the people of Barton Mills. If you are a village organisation who would benefit from a 100 Club financial grant, please do speak to Jackie Stirges - jackstirges@btinternet.com

Nov 2024

£30 29 M Spurling

£20 216 CJ Powell

£10 60 A E Low

£10 99 JW Stirges

If you would like to become a member please contact our Treasurer: Janette Miller - 49 The Street. Tel 712843 IF YOU WANT TO WIN, YOU HAVE TO BE IN!! Prizes of £30, £20, and 2 x £10 monthly and twice a year additional prizes of £150.



MILDENHALL & DISTRICT MUSEUM AND MUSEUM SOCIETY

The Museum opening hours: Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday,
Saturday 2 -4 pm; Friday 10.30 - 4pm

Please note the last day of opening before we close for the short winter break will be 14th December 2024.

MILDENHALL MUSEUM SOCIETY



Upcoming Society Talks:-

December - No meeting

Thursday 9th January 2025 - AGM followed by a talk by Kevin Boardman - The Kitchen, the most important room in the house?

Talks are held at the Museum 7.30 pm refreshments available. Members £2 non-members £4 Annual Membership £10



ST MARY'S, BARTON MILLS, PRESERVATION CHARITABLE TRUST



Dear Everyone,

With the sudden and very decisive arrival of Winter, we would like to take this slightly early opportunity to wish all of you: readers of the Barton Miller, our generous friends, and Preservation Trust members, all the best for the festive season, and hope you have a Wonderful Christmas and Happy New Year!

We will be inviting you to a Spring Annual General Meeting, in March 2025 and will combine our meeting with a talk from a speaker with expertise in an area of interest to us all: land agency! Hot and cold refreshments and light snacks will be served during the evening.

The committee are still in the process of looking at ways that we can make our organisation the most effective for supporting our church PCC in fundraising for their necessary projects. We want to do what is best for helping out with useful amounts of funds, in the areas where improvements are most needed, to keep the Church central to the activities of villagers, as well as keeping both the building itself and historically important decorative items in good order.

We should be in a position to give you more information about our progress on this issue in the new year, via a letter that will go to all members.

Thank you very much to all who attended our Autumn Quiz, and helped us to raise £423 overall. Thanks to Karen for fielding the refreshments, and to Jackie for managing the raffle, which contributed strongly to the success of the evening!

Warmest Wishes to you all, Liz, Secretary; Christine, Chair; Ros, Treasurer, and the Officers of the committee

Barton Mills Ladies Club

Report of November 2024 Meeting

Last year in November, Carol Davies came to our meeting for us to make Christmas cards. This year she made a welcome return for us to make Christmas arrangements.

We could choose to make our creations in a terracotta pot or on a piece of bark. Carol had brought with her a huge selection from which we could choose. There was a variety of greenery and dried grass, bows, ribbons, candles, and lots of glittery bits and pieces. It was difficult to choose. The ladies got busy with their masterpieces and were so engrossed, that there was very little chattering going on.

It was a lovely afternoon and now everyone has made a start on their Christmas preparations with a beautiful table arrangement.

Our next meeting, in December, is out Christmas lunch which is for members only.

Our first meeting of 2025 will be on Tuesday 14th January and our speaker will be Kevin Boardman. He will tell us about "The most important room - The Kitchen.

Why not join us at 2.p.m. in the Village hall to find out more.

Do you remember when...?

In Mildenhall the butcher was Mr.Butcher, Mr.Bloom was the florist, Mr.Watts was the electrician, Mr.Blackman was the chimney sweep, Rev. Parsons was the Methodist minister and Stiles shop sold clothes. If so, you'd love to read **A SMALL MARKET TOWN**, **Memories of Mildenhall in the Early1950s**. Even if you are aren't old enough or haven't lived in the area for long, you are sure to find this book of interest. Written by Maureen Bloom and illustrated by many photos, it can be purchased (£7) at Mildenhall Museum.

Don't forget that the Museum also has other publications, including about The Great Air Race, and several for children, as well as useful items (torches, key rings, tea towels etc).



Please come along and support



THE BARTON MILLS GOOD NEIGHBOUR SCHEME

CHRISTMAS COFFEE MORNING AND RAFFLE

Saturday 7th December 2024 10am to Midday

BARTON MILLS VILLAGE HALL

All proceeds will help to fund the Scheme



All over 50s Welcome BARTON MILLS WEDNESDAY CLUB

CHRISTMAS LUNCH AT LA HOGUE, CHIPPENHAM
WEDNESDAY 11th DECEMBER NOW FULLY BOOKED

WEDNESDAY 8th JANUARY 2.00PM The Reverend David McCaghrey
will give us "A MYSTERIOUS TALK"
REFRESHMENTS AFTERWARDS
FOLLOWED BY THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

WEDNESDAY 22ND JANUARY 2.00PM Jestyn Edwards amusing talk "MY TUTU WENT AWOL!!!" REFRESHMENTS AFTERWARDS

Entry £2 members £3 non members Annual subscription £10 payable in January Enquiries to Ann on 01638 510008 or iacobs.familv@me.com



For more information contact -Secretary - Carol Garrod 07711 941872

"The History and Research of John Innes Centre"



Free help when you need it most

Including

Minor Household Repairs & Assistance, Shopping, Garden Tidying, Help with Pets, Form Filling, Technical Help (Computers, Phones, TVs, etc.), Emergency Meals or just a Chat

Call us on 07419 211040

BARTON MILLS GOOD NEIGHBOURS

Why not Volunteer or become a Friend of the Scheme?

Phone us for details or e-mail us at
barton.neighbours@gmail.com

AUTUMN FAIR, SATURDAY 26th OCTOBER ST MARY'S CHURCH, BARTON MILLS

THANK YOU, to everyone who supported the Autumn Fair in the church on 26th October. The stall holders set up a cheerful array of things to sell, and it was good to see the display of paintings from the newly formed Art Club. We all enjoyed the refreshments, with the freshly baked scones from Jack providing a tasty treat. The St Nicholas Hospice Shop sold lots of Christmas Cards on their stall – and if you didn't buy them at the Autumn Fair, you can get them now at their Charity Shop in Mildenhall. We look forward to Autumn Fair 2025!

BARTON MILLS CLUB NEWS

KNIT and NATTER

This Group, who meet in the church room every Wednesday afternoon, from 2 to 4pm, are raising useful amounts of money and help for charities, especially St Nicholas Hospice and children in Ethiopia, as well as exchanging friendly chatter and knitting information. Newcomers always welcome.

BOOK CLUB

At the November meeting we discussed the book 'Stop Them Dead', by Peter James. Why are rather macabre murder stories so popular? We didn't have an answer, but agreed that Peter James' book is well written and easy reading, even if a rather horrid story, highlighting some of the problems of dog ownership caused by the covid pandemic. Future meetings in the winter, in the church room on the second Thursday of each month, will be at 2pm in the afternoon. At the next meeting, 2pm on 12th December, we shall talk about Simon Reeve's autobiography 'Step by Step'. And members will also be recommending books that they have enjoyed themselves. We shall also try to sort out the programme for 2025, for which the first meeting will be at 2pm on Thursday, 9th January. New members always welcome – do just turn up!

More information from Ali (07982 679926)



The A.G M of the VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

has been arranged for **Monday 27th JANUARY 2025**7.30pm in the village hall

Members of the public are welcome to the "open" part of the meeting to find out how the hall is getting along.

Committee positions are currently open if you are able to offer some time to support to our well-used hall.

If you require further details please contact Secretary - nancy@bartonmills.com

Connecting Communities

Rural Transport

This transport service is designed to make it easier for those in the Mildenhall and Brandon areas to travel.

www.thevoluntarynetwork.org transport@thevoluntarynetwork.org

01638 - 664304

We support those who

- Do not have access to a regular bus service
- Have difficulty using public transport

NATURE NOTES

As I write this piece the temperature has plummeted with heavy frosts predicted. This made me think about migration and hibernation. Many of our summer breeding birds have moved south for the winter and their place has been taken by species that breed much farther North including Iceland, Scandinavia, Northern Europe and even Siberia. Our native mammals are unable to migrate so adopt a different strategy; they either adapt to the colder conditions or hibernate. Only three of our native mammals hibernate — bats, Dormice and Hedgehogs. The remaining smaller mammal species manage to survive by constructing a weather-proof home and supplementing their diet with food collected over the autumn. This includes a group known as Mustelids.

Mustelids in the UK comprise Badgers, Otters, Pine martens, American mink, Ferrets, Polecats, Stoats and Weasels. Otters have made a comeback in Suffolk and can be seen regularly on the River Lark. Fortunately they do not tolerate mink and I'm pleased to report that mink numbers have fallen dramatically in recent years. Ferrets are generally escapees from captivity but do interbreed with Polecats. The good news is that Polecats are now sighted frequently in Suffolk along with increasing numbers of Pine martens. Pine martens are smaller than Otters and do not share their watery habitat. They prefer woodland, coniferous or mixed, but do wander elsewhere.

The Pine marten is fairly common in southern Scotland with a small population in mid-Wales. The size of a small domestic cat, they are dark brown with a yellowish bib and throat, a slim body and long tail. The mink, in contrast, is very dark brown, almost black. Sightings in Suffolk may be the result of unofficial introductions especially as they are a known predator of Grey squirrels! All mustelids are fearsome predators; a couple of years back I witnessed a stoat carry a dead grey squirrel (which presumably

it had killed) about five metres up a large Willow tree and stash it in a large woodpecker hole. It was a struggle for the Stoat as the Squirrel was much larger than it but with dogged determination it succeeded. Please report any sightings of Pine martens or Polecats to Suffolk Wildlife Trust.

With Christmas fast approaching we start to 'deck the halls' with greenery which generally tends to be Holly, Ivy and Mistletoe. A woodland known as The Hollies, Lord's Hill, Snailbeach, Shropshire has a stand of Holly trees, many of which are three or four hundred years old. In fact, prior to the Nineteenth Century a Christmas tree would have been a Holly and not a conifer as is popular today. Christian symbolism connected the spiny leaves with Jesus' crown of thorns and the red berries became associated with drops of blood shed for human salvation. Holly was originally grown as a winter fodder crop for livestock (tough mouths)! Its wood is also hard, white and close-grained which makes it ideal for marquetry, parquetry and for making tool handles.

Because it is evergreen, Ivy is also decorative. It is poisonous to cats, dogs and horses and mildly poisonous to humans. Its winter flowers are a valuable nectar source for insects that venture out on sunny days whilst its berries also provide food for birds and mammals. There is also a good deal of mythology attached to Ivy; it was dedicated to Osiris the goddess of motherhood in Ancient Egypt and later to Bacchus and Dionysus, the gods of wine in Rome and Greece respectively. In Ancient Greek marriages Ivy was often presented to the bride and groom as a symbol of devotion, fidelity and loyalty. Ivy is still used in bridal bouquets today but few people will be aware of its ancient symbolism.

Have a wonderful Christmas and a healthy and prosperous New Year.

Ken Venus.





Mildenhall to Melbourne Air Race 1934 90th Anniversary Exhibition Till December

Free entry. Donations welcome



Exciting News for all Young Aviators

Mildenhall to Melbourne Air Race 2024

all to Melbourne All Race 2024







£1 for each flight plan

IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR BARTON MILLER ADVERTISERS

As of the February 2025 edition of the Barton Miller, there will be NEW advertising rates for commercial/business advertisers

NEW RATES PER ANNUM

FULL PAGE	£180
HALF PAGE	£90
QUARTER PAGE	£45
1/8th PAGE	£25

The rates for clubs/societies will remain unchanged as these have recently increased.

Please note that adverts will not go to print until fees are paid.



01284 811444 / 01638 717294 / 07469 898794 (Office) (Out of Hours) (Glyn) planbscaffolding@gmail.com

planbscaffolding@gmail.com www.planbscaffolding.co.uk

- Covering a 40-mile radius of Bury St Edmunds
- Competitively priced aluminium towers / steel and system scaffolds
 - Reliable/considerate and efficient Team







BARTON MILLS FOOTBALL CLUB

Barton Mills FC went into November's fixtures starting off against Thurston FC with a 9-0 away

win. With goals from Kieran Hayden, Ben Stucky and a hat trick from Olly Hollands, the Mills were cruising after two big wins and looking good for their crucial tie against Risby Greens on 17th November. After a great start in the first half against Risby with goals from Olly Hollands and Liam Garret the Mills were 2-0 up at half time showing complete dominance. The Mills came out at half time looking to seal the deal but after a regrettable mistake from the keeper, the Mills opened the door for a well earned come-back, to disappoint the Mills and earn a 3-2 home win for Risby FC. This was really hard to take after complete domination of the first half but the Mills will be back fighting for promotion to league 2, against Red Lodge FC on 24th November.

Barton Mills fixtures for November and December are against Red Lodge FC (24/11/24) home fixture, league. Playford FC (1/12/24) away fixture, county cup.

Stradbroke FC ((8/12/24) away fixture, league.

Mendlesham FC (15/12/24) away fixture, league.

On 19/01/2025 the home game is Barton Mills FC v Thurston FC.





Good Neighbour Scheme The Season of Goodwill to All

"A time to think of family, friends and neighbours"

As we approach the Yuletide we busy ourselves preparing to meet the expectations that go with the giving of presents and the sharing of good food and camaraderie with family and friends. However, we should also reflect on how others around us are faring at this time and through the Good Neighbour Scheme perhaps we can help to reduce the loneliness of those of our neighbours who may be preparing to spend Christmas alone. Our thanks go to all of our volunteers who give freely of their time and support to meet the needs of our neighbours through the Good Neighbour Scheme throughout the year.

The Good Neighbour Scheme will be holding a Christmas Coffee Morning in the Village Hall on Saturday 7th December 2024 from 10.00am until 12.00 midday. We will be serving teas, coffees and cakes all free of charge so do come along and enjoy this community get-together. If you need transport to get to the Village Hall do please let us know.

Our usual range of support services continue to be available during this time and going forward. Our services, which are free of any charge, are designed to support villagers across the entire Parish of Barton Mills. Please remember that you can contact us on **07419 211040** or e-mail us at barton.neighbours@gmail.com to see if we can help you with your needs.

Merry Christmas to Barton Mills and a Happy and Safe New Year in 2025





What's on in Freckenham at the village hall or Church if specified.

New website Freckenham Village Hall (freckenham-pc.gov.uk)

Monday Meet Up at the Village Hall 2-3.30pm. Free event but donation appreciated. Sometimes a carpet bowls mat &/or table tennis table is there for people to have a go.

First Friday of Month Film Night 6th December, A Twist on "A Christmas Carol" filmed in 2020 when we had Covid lockdowns and then restricted theatre/cinema visits! This version of "A Christmas Carol" offers an immersive, theatre-like experience for families, inside a children's paper theatre. Illustrated characters come to life and the cardboard scenery blends with real sets. Stars Martin Freeman as Bob Cratchit. £7 per person free popcorn. Doors & Bar 7pm, film 7.30pm.

Coffee & Carols Monday 9th Dec from 2.30pm Free event donation appreciated for Freckenham village hall maintenance.

St Andrews Church Sunday 22nd Dec Carol Service at 6pm.

All welcome, mulled wine & mince pies after service.

First Friday of Month Film Night 3rd January film the

Farmers Market with some Crafts 25th Jan 10 – 12 noon, free entry, refreshments available. TFM Meat, Plantation Farm Fruit & Veg + plants, Pies, Bread & baking, honey, preserves, cards, jewellery and more to confirm. No market in December

An afternoon Beetle Drive Sun 2nd Feb 2025, perhaps a Table Top Sale soon too!

Weekly events some take a break so check new village website https://freckenham-pc.gov.uk/. Wednesday weekly Tumbletots sessions! Fun physical play programme for under 5's, divided into age groups Term Time Only. Contact Fran on 07979 757 202 or <a href="mailto:francoing-fran

Happy Christmas and a Healthy New Year to you all.



- For all of your air conditioning and ventilation needs, both domestic & commercial
- Design, supply and installation of most quality brands
- Energy efficient air source heat pumps, ideal for both heating & cooling your home
- All domestic systems are currently charged at 0% vat
- Domestic ventilation & heat recovery systems
- Cellar Cooling

Tel: 01638 716151 / 07970 106446 Email <u>mail@akaircon.com</u> www.akaircon.com



"Protect your home with confidence and No Monthly Fees!"

Discover the ultimate peace of mind with 3 Alarms Ltd. As a trusted family-run business, we're dedicated to your security. Our grade2 standard smart app alarm system is installed for just £495 + vat, with no ongoing charges.

Say goodbye to monthly fees and hello to total protection

Call now on 01638-711588 or 01223-927279

Visit: www.3alarms.co.uk





1/25

24 hour taxi and Executive Service Airport Transfers



www.a1cars.co.uk

01284 766 777

Try our new app
Search A1 Cars Suffolk on the App store or Play Store

MILDENHALL BUTCHERS

09/24

TRADITIONAL FAMILY BUTCHER

TEL 01638-712248 10 HIGH STREET MILDENHALL BURY ST EDMUNDS IP28 7EO

OPENING TIMES: MONDAY TO SATURDAY 7.00—5.00PM SUNDAY: CLOSED

FIND US ON FACEBOOK



LEARN TO DRIVE WITH

L

"DRIVEWISE"

Your Local Driving School

Alan Chilestone DOT ADI

Pass Plus Instructor

For Friendly, Patient Tuition

With Experienced Instructor



Dual Controlled Car

Phone Alan 01638 717224 or 07889 600338

www.drivewisesuffolk.com alanchilestone@hotmail.com

Serving The Area for Over 15 Years

twitter

@DrivewiseS

Drivewise Suffolk

TRUSTY GARDEN CARE

Grass - Hedges - Trees - Landscaping

7/24

07979 225691 trust gardencare@gmail.com @trustygardencare

Care & management of trees a speciality

SKIP HIRE FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD—01842-828888

Skips from 4yd to 40 yd Domestic, Commercial and Industrial

FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD SKIP HIRE

Competitive prices, reliable and friendly service

Licensed waste carrier and Environmental Permit

FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD Tel. 01842-828888

www.freedomrecycling.co.uk



CARPENTRY & BUILDING

We can help with all carpentry and building needs including, Timber frame and roofing construction

Jetty construction Project management

6/24



Spencer Pettitt



07849 740678



lestrangecb@gmail.com



lestrangecarpentry.co.uk



Barton Mills



Winner of the Institute of Carpenters Level 3 Apprentice of the Year Award 2021.

NEWMARKET BRIDGE CLUB

EBU licensed

Thursday evenings 6.45-10.00 p.m.

Above The Stable

65a High St., Newmarket CB8 8NA

(Parking at the rear of the premises off Palace Street)

£3.00pp per evening

Single players can be accommodated but telephone one of the below first.

Further details from John Child 07739 097522 or Carolyn Child 07739 097523 (formerly of Mildenhall Bridge Club)

COME AND JOIN US!



C W Kirk Lawnmowers 01638 744349 CWKIRKLAWNMOWERS.CO.UK

44 Newmarket Road **Burwell Cambs** CB25 0AE

Rothwell's Carpet Cleaning

Carpet Cleaning &

Stone Floor, Uphoistery, Rugs

A few points that make us stand out,
Rothwell's has been in business since 1993
We're an honest local family firm.

Our large truck mounted machines mean more cleaning & drying power

for the best results possible.

Members of both the NCCA and TACCA.

We will move the furniture.

100% satisfaction or it's FREE.

Call Oliver and Max Campbell for expert help today.

01638 428 060 www.rothwells.biz

10/24



BALLET, MODERN AND TAP

DANCE CLASSES

EVERY THURSDAY IN THE

BARTON MILLS VILLAGE HALL.

TEL 07887 653239

www.attitudedancersacademy.co.uk

4/25

2/25

All Tree & Hedge Work Undertaken
Garden/Site Clearance
Stump Removal
Grounds Maintenance
Grass Cutting small/large areas
Tree & Hedge Planting

NPTC Qualified Fully Insured

07442534712 01638724000 info@thtreesurgery.co.uk

Based in Horningsea & Fordham

TH Tree Surgery



Rectory Ferm, Isleham Road, Worlington, IP28 8SW www.seedfarmshop.co.uk

01638 354437

SEASONAL PLANTS

COFFEE, TEA AND COLD PRINKS

PELICIOUS LOCALLY MAPE CAKE

TOASTED FOCACCIA SANDWICHES

FRESH SOURDOUGH BREAD

LOCALLY SOURCED FOOD AND DRINK



Opening times:

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday & Saturday 9.30am - 4.30pm

Sunday 10am - 4pm

Closed on Tuesdays



6/24

ATC AUTOTECH

ANDY COLE IS A REGISTERED CAR & MOTORCYCLE MOT TESTER

Over 30 years of experience in Car servicing, Repairs & Diagnostics

covering

Barton Mills, Mildenhall, Newmarket & all surrounding Villages
A collection & delivery service is available.

For a professional & friendly service look no further & call Andy on Landline: 01638 583959 or Mobile: 07587 503967

Email: autotechatc@gmail.com

10% off Service & MOT for all Barton Mills residents

YOUR RELIABLE LOCAL ELECTRICIAN

City& Guilds

Lee Jardine Electrical Services



- All Domestic Electrical Work
- Rewires/New Installations
- New/replacement lights and sockets
- Electric Showers/Hobs and Ovens
- 24 Hour Emergency Call Out
- Landlords Compliance Certificates

5/24

Tel: 01284 361 986

Mob: 07444 272 472

Email: lee.jardine@outlook.com

S. V. COOK

Painting and Decorating Services

Over 35 years experience

For Commercial & Light Domestic Interior and Exterior Decoration

Wallpapering Specialists

Free Quotes Available

Tel - 01638-716459

Mob - 07850 235876

Email - info@svcook.co.uk

Station Road, The Gables, Mildenhall IP287DR

10/24

10/24



Your Local Handyman
NO TIME FOR ANY OF THOSE DIY JOBS?
Home Property & Garden
For Fast Efficient Service
Ring David Taylor
Tel 01639, 713204 or 07917, 396765

Tel 01638-713294 or 07817 386765 Email handydigger@yahoo.co.uk

ALL CELEBRATION
CAKES
(including Christmas Cakes)

Made to order - from £20.00

Phone Jacky 07811 484839 anytime

12/24

Village Hall Registered Charity 10/24



The Village Hall is available for all your social functions.

To hire the Hall

contact

Mrs Sue Norton Tel 717040

KR. SHEEN ROOFING SEVICES

All aspects of roofing REPAIRS/LEADWORK/CHIMNEYS REPOINTED MOSS REMOVAL/GUTTERINGGARDEN MAINTENANCE

CHALK/FLINT WALL SPECIALIST TEL 01638 510152 MOBILE 07867 568225

10/24

The Village Hall has available to hire catering quality crockery and cutlery (approx. 40 place settings).

For more information contact
Sue Norton Tel 717040





01638 711171

LOOKING TO SELL, BUY OR RENT A PROPERTY?

- **OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK**
- NO OBLIGATION VALUATIONS
- NO SALE NO FEE
- COMPETITIVE FEES
- **3D DIGITAL WALK THROUGH**
- **DRONE IMAGERY**
- RENTAL OFFICE ADJACENT TO USAF LAKENHEATH
- RIGHTMOVE PREMIUM DISPLAY & FEATURED PROPERTY AS STANDARD
- MULTIPLE INTERNET LISTINGS
- SOCIAL MEDIA ADVERTISING

www.balmforth.co.uk

PODIATRIST/CHIROPODIST

SUE HART BSc (Hons), S.R.CH, M.Ch,S

20 years experience with High Risk patients including;

Diabetics

11/24

10/24

- Rheumatoid Arthritis
- Peripheral Vascular Disease
- □ Corns/Callus
- Ingrown Toe Nails
- Thickened Toe Nails
- Gait Analysis/Biomechanics/Orthotics
- □ Footwear Advice
- Verrucas
- Fungal Infections
- Diabetic Advice and Treatments



Home visits. Daytime and evening appointments.

Home: 01638 555187 Mobile: 07710155409 E-mail: susie.harty@googlemail.com

CG MOLE CATCHING

From residential gardens to large commercial sites, C G Mole Catching can provide the effective and efficient answer to your mole problem.

Registered with the BTMR, all work is fully insured, please contact Ed Lubbock for details:
07910 019716
edward.lubbock@
btinternet.com

7/24



PARENT AND TODDLER GROUP

Mondays (Sch Term Time only) 10.00 to 11.30 Barton Mills Village Hall £2.10 per family For information call Karen on 01638-713258 07912 645549

10/24

JOSEPH TWOMEY

Furniture Restoration &
Finishing Specialist
Antique - Modern - Reproduction
Caned Furniture French
Polishing
Sprayed Finishes

Interior & Exterior Finishes
City & Guilds Qualified

T: 01638 714717

M: 07963 357 184

Barton Mills, Bury St Edmunds

ALAN BUTCHER

Painter & Decorator Established 1969

1 St Mary's View

10/24

Barton Mills

IP28 6FE

07788 535104

-VERY CLEAN-

N.C.S.

11/24

CHIMNEY & PLUMBING SERVICES

YOUR LOCAL CHIMNEY SWEEP WE'RE FRIENDLY & WE'RE CHEAP

-BIRDS NESTS REMOVED

-OIL & GAS BOILERS

-SOLID FUEL, STOVE FITTED

-SMOKE PRESSURE TEST

-INSECT MESH, POTS, COWLS

-FLUE LINERS SUPPLIED & FITTED

-BIRD GUARDS & TERMINAL

FOR FREE QUOTE CALL ME ON

MOB:07824727277 TEL:(01638)662760

E-MAIL: NCS.NEWMARKET@YAHOO.CO.UK

www.ncsnewmarket.co.uk

- Competitive Prices -





Domestic Gas Heating Engineers

www.swiftforheat.co.uk

Gas Boilers serviced and repaired.

Central heating breakdowns.

Landlord Gas safety inspections.

25 Mace Road, Barton Mills, Suffolk IP28 7FP

T: 01638 715408 M: 07775 673366

E: graham@swiftforheat.co.uk





BARTON MILLER ADVERTISING RATES

Commercial/Business	Basic 1/8 page of A5	£20	Per annum
	1/4 page of A5	£40	Per annum
	½ page of A5	£80	Per annum
	Whole page A5	£160	Per annum
Organisations/Clubs etc	Basic 1/8 th page of A5	£2.00	Per issue
	1/4 page of A5	£4.00	Per issue
	½ page of A5	£7.50	Per issue
	Whole page A5	£15.00	Per issue

Depending on the content for some local items, some adjustments may be made. This is envisaged as being for "poster type" publicity for events.

<u>Charity appeals</u> not more that 5 lines of straight type - FREE. "Poster style" format - organisation rates apply.

Small Personal Adverts For Sale/Wanted etc. - £1 Lost/Found/Thank you - FREE

Any profits from advertising go to Church Funds

The Barton Miller Editorial Team

take no responsibility for endorsement of, or statements made in published advertisements which are accepted in good faith. However we reserve the right to refuse any advertisement considered inappropriate for publication

SPECIAL NOTICE

If you are preparing any articles or advertisements for inclusion in the **BARTON MILLER** would you please submit, where possible, in **A5 format copy**. Please email the text (Word/Publisher.doc or pdf) and illustrations (JPEG) to

nancy@bartonmills.com or frances_lewis11@hotmail.com

To keep proportions correct, fold an A5 sheet of paper in half 3 times to achieve minimum size. Many thanks.

PCSO ANN- MARIE POWELL
Safer Neighbourhood Team
Police Community Support Officer

Telephone 101





